KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETII

117 East 85th Street

New York City

November 20, 1942

Kislev 11,5703

"OUINCY HOWE TO SPEAK AT THANKSGIVING SERVICES" DEDICATION OF SERVICE HONOR ROLL TO BE A FEATURE



This year the Thanksgiving Services in our Synagogue will be held Thursday morning, Nov. 26 at 11 o'clock. The guest speaker will be Quincy Howe, outstanding interpretative writer, lecturer and commentator. Cantor Fingeroth, assisted by Machtenberg's choir, will render the musical part of the program.

The dedication of a Service Honor Roll will be an important feature. Members and friends of the congregation are cordially invited to attend what promises to be a most impressive service.



SERVICE HONOR ROLL



Major Abram J. Abeloff, M.C. Lieut. Elmer Alpert, M.C. Staff Sgt. Leo Altwater Lieut. E. Edmund Binder Lieut. Hyman Binder Ephraim Bodine Leo Butterman Lieut. Alvin Cederbaum Corp. Joseph Clark Corp. Irving Cooperman

Captain Emil Endreny, M.C.

Edward Friedman, U.S.N.

Pvt. Herbert M. Finkelstein

Mortimer D. Goldman

Lieut. Col. Joseph Haas

Irving S. Heiman

Corp. Burton Jacobs Lieut. Alfred Kram

Lieut. Irving Kram

Corp. B. David Kaplan

Pvt. Aaron Leder

Sgt. Benedict I. Lubell

Jerome Margareten, A.M.M. 3/C. U.S.N.

Samuel M. Openheim

Capt. Selig J. Ross, M.C.

Ralph Rubinger, U.S.N.

Charles Schlang

Seymour W. Schwartz

Midshipman Sidney Joseph Silberman

Sylvan Silberman

Sgt. Harry Silberschutz

Louis Silberschutz

Corp. Abbot Simon

Major L.A. Unger

Donald Weiss

RABBI LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SABBATH AT 10:30 A.M.

"A NEW INTERPRETATION TO AN OLD DREAM"

Synagogue Officials

Joseph	H.	Lookstein		Rabbi
Joseph	E.	Adler	Ritual D	irector

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
Saul J. Lance	Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer	Treasurer
Abraham Wiener	Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert	Comptroller

November 20, 1942 Kislev 1, 5703

Schedule of Services

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles	5:20	P.M.
Mincha Services	5:20	P.M.

SATURDAY

-110110111	
Morning Services 9:00	A.M.
Weekly Portion: VAYETZE	
Genesis 28:10-32:3	
Haftorah: Hosea 11:7-12:12	
Mincha Services 5:00	P.M.
A Discourse in Yiddish	
will follow Mincha	

Daily Services

Morning	7:30	A.M.
Sunday Morning	8:30	A.M.
Evening	5:20	P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

M. JESSE HENRY SAMUEL KURKE IGNATZ SCHLINGER

CELIA PERLOW

Rabbi To Broadcast Over WOR

This Sunday at 11:30 A.M. Rabbi Lookstein will speak over Station WOR on Mutual's Radio Chapel. His subject will be "Calling on Your Spiritual Reserves." We suggest you listen in.

SISTERHOOD CHATTER

One must be possessed of literary descriptive ability to be able to give a true picture of the DONOR LUNCH-EON at the Waldorf Astoria Hotel last Tuesday. As Sisterhood members we are proud of this affair. The dignified and beautiful surroundings of the Wedgewood Room lent a fitting background to the glamorous Sisterhood ladies and their guests, all of whom were in gala form (no puns meant). The food, service and table decorations were befitting the most discriminate tastes and left nothing to be desired.

Rabbi Lookstein's spiritual message, combined with his ever ready wit and humor was indeed a palatable course. Then, coming down to earth again, our vote of appreciation to Gloria Hope (of Leon & Eddie fame) who gave an excellent performance

The prizes and gifts, thanks to the Chairman, Lillie Levey, were of the choicest.

There was a reluctance to leave on the part of all, which always indicates a successful affair. It is, therefore, befitting here to give a vote of thanks to Blanche Etra and Mimi Singer who as Co-Chairmen did a superb job in the face of all present day difficulties. To their Committee, Rose Alpert, Helen Brody, Rose Rudd, Lilian Jacobs, Gertrude Lookstein, Lillian Leifert, Dr. Anne Casper, and Cel Silberman our sincere appreciation for their cooperation.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, November 30th, in the Social Hall of the Synagogue, at 12:30 o'clock. Our hosteses, Mrs. S. B. Cooperman, Mrs. Robert Fingeroth and Mrs. Frank Tisch invite you to a dessert luncheon

Wake Up, Congregants!

For some unknown reason there was a definite lull in the "AD" business this week. Fred Margareten, our energetic Chairman, is very much concerned, for time passes quickly and only a few weeks remain before December 15th, the deadline set for ADS.

There is one eternal question being asked by those who are lending every effort towards a successful Year Book - why can't EVERYONE get or give at least one AD! We cannot find a valid reason for the seeming inertia on the part of some of our members. We are coanizant of the fact that not everyone can procure ADS. But surely everyone can GIVE an AD, can get others to give one, or can get the names of youngsters for the Youth Page or the names of men in service for the Honor Roll. It would mean so much for the Chairman and his Committee if there was a feeling of complete cooperation. It is so unfair to permit a few to shoulder the entire burden.

Let's vow NOW to start immediately and get an AD. Remember the deadline date, DECEMBER 15th. Remember, too, that the office will gladly help you with your contacts.

We need action . . . WILL YOU HELP?

CHANUKAH

at the Dec. 9th meeting

The Sisterhood & Men's Club

will present

RABBI J. X. COHEN

noted author, traveler and commentator as guest speaker

Dear reader

Every so often it becomes necessary for us to issue a gentle reminder that the Men's Club of Kehilath Jeshurun invites and needs new members to stimulate its life stream. The Men's Club renders a worthful service and is an important adjunct of the Synagogue. DUES ARE ONLY FIVE DOLLARS A YEAR

With these five dollars the Men's Club sponsors monthly forums at which it brings you speakers of note and ability. It endows needy students of the Ramaz School and sends underprivileged and undernourished children to summer camps. It contributes to and actively participates in U.S.O., Red Cross, China Relief, Russian Relief, etc. It sponsors a Scout Troop and sends victory kits to the boys in the service.

If you think its cause is deserving and its work worthy of encouragement, obey that human impulse and join in its efforts. A five dollar membership means one half week in the country for some unfortunate child.

At the regular monthly forum and meeting last Tuesday, a well filled Social Hall listened to a profound discussion on India and the War. We are indebted to Mr. Bucher who contributed the delicious refreshments which were served following the meeting.

December 10th is the deadline to bring in the ADS for the Journal and Year Book, and we are still nowhere near meeting our quota. You're not going to let us down boys, are you?

Keep in mind the Thanksgiving Service to be held in the Synagogue November 26th at 11:00 A.M., at which time the Honor Roll Plaque will be dedicated. The Honor Roll is primarily our project, donated by one of our members, so turn out indroves.

Young Folks Auxiliary News by Rita Singer, Chairman

The first meeting of our newly formed club will be held in the Social Hall of the Synagogue Saturday, Novemebr 21st, at 8 P.M. We have accommodations for two hundred and expect a sell-out (My! isn't she the optimist!) First come, first served, get your reservations in early.

Come on you boys of teen-age, you had better take advantage before the draft gets you!

See you in the next issue!

Rabbi Lookstein Speaks at Columbia University

Last Thursday evening, Rabbi Lookstein was the guest speaker at a meeting of the Jewish Graduate Society of Columbia University, taking as his subject "An Orthodox Rabbi's Answer to Anti-Semitism".

From the Rabbi's Mail Bag

Rabbi Lookstein has been receiving quite a bit of mail from many of our young congregants who are in the armed forces of our country. Jerome Margareten, son of Mr. and Mrs. Fred Margareten, has been a regular correspondent, and has related many interesting experiences.

Another very interesting letter came from Captain Joe Hartley, M.C., son of a former congregant, M. A. Horowitz, in which he wrote that, by coincidence, he has as his superior officer a member of our Men's Club, Col. Joseph Haas.

The Rabbi is scheduled to visit several army camps in the South, very soon, on an inspection tour. If any of our members or friends have sons at any of the camps in Georgia and will let the Rabbi know the exact address, he will make every effort to see them.

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

For three generations the finest in funeral service and facilities . . . at a cost in keeping with your circumstances.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rockaway 7-7100 Comply with strictest orthodox requirements

Miami Beach, Fla.
1236 Washington Ave.
MIami 5-7777

CHARLES ROSENTHAL Director